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VIA FEDEX         

 

March 15, 2018 

 

UNICEF House 

Henrietta H. Fore, Executive Director 

Dr. Stefan Peterson, Associate Director, Health 

3 United Nations Plaza 

New York, NY 10017 

Telephone: (212) 326-7490 

Facsimile: (212) 326-7477 

 

Re: DTP Vaccine is Killing More Children Than it Saves & is Only Used in 

Developing Countries 

 

Dear Ms. Fore and Dr. Peterson, 

 

Thank you for your response dated February 6, 2018 to our letter of December 5, 

20171 which detailed the disturbing results of a seminal study, published February 1, 

2017, which found that DTP vaccine2 is killing more children than it is saving (the “2017 

Study”).  The 2017 Study was the only item discussed in our letter and a copy of that 

study was also enclosed with our letter.  Yet, in response, you did not address that study.  

We therefore write again to emphasize the need for UNICEF to quickly join all developed 

nations and cease administration of DTP vaccine.   

 

A. Dr. Aaby’s 2017 Study Establishes the Danger of Administering DTP Vaccine 

 

The primary author of the 2017 Study is internationally respected vaccine 

researcher Dr. Peter Aaby.3  In his rigorous 2017 Study, Dr. Aaby and his colleagues found 

that the children receiving DTP vaccine were 10 times more likely to die in the first 6 months 

of life than the unvaccinated children.4  The 2017 Study was therefore forced to conclude:   

 

                                                           
1 Copies of these letters are available at http://www.icandecide.org/ 
2 “DTP vaccine” is also commonly referred to as “DTwP vaccine” or so-called “whole cell pertussis 

vaccine,” as opposed to “DTaP vaccine” or so-called “acellular pertussis vaccine.” 
3 https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf 
4 Ibid. 

http://www.icandecide.org/
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
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“All currently available evidence suggests that DTP vaccine 

may kill more children from other causes than it saves from 

diphtheria, tetanus or pertussis.”5   

 

This 2017 Study was published in an Elsevier peer-reviewed journal which collaborates 

with The Lancet and was funded by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Denmark and the 

European Union.6  As you know, Dr. Aaby is renowned for studying and promoting 

vaccines in Africa with over 300 published studies.7  Dr. Aaby, among other things, in 1978, 

established and continues to direct the Bandim Health Project, a Health and Demographic 

Surveillance System site in Guinea-Bissau.8  In 2000, he was awarded the Novo Nordisk 

Prize, the most important Danish award within health research.9  In 2009, the Danish 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs selected Dr. Aaby as a leader in the fight against global poverty.10    

 

Instead of addressing the 2017 Study, your response points to a 2014 review by 

SAGE regarding the possible non-specific effect of DTP vaccine on all-cause mortality.  

The 2014 SAGE review pre-dates the 2017 Study by three years and at that time 

concluded, as stated in your letter, that “the available data neither excludes nor 

confirm[s] the possibility of beneficial or deleterious non-specific effects of DTP vaccines 

on all-cause mortality.”  Even though your letter does not cite or provide a copy of the 

2014 SAGE review, links to same are footnoted here.11  Dr. Aaby expressly created the 

2017 Study to address many of the weaknesses in prior DTP vaccine studies identified by 

the 2014 SAGE review.  By addressing the concerns raised by SAGE, the 2017 Study’s 

results should be considered highly reliable, providing clear evidence DTP vaccine is 

killing more children than it saves. 

 

The 2014 SAGE review identified 16 studies that compared death rates between 

children receiving DTP vaccine and children not receiving DTP vaccine.12  SAGE found 

that a “majority of studies indicated a negative effect of DTP,” meaning a majority of the 

                                                           
5 Ibid. 
6 Ibid. 
7 https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/?term=PETER+AABY%5BAuthor+-+Full%5D  
8 https://www.bandim.org/ 
9 http://novonordiskfonden.dk/en/content/novo-nordisk-prize  
10 https://www.bandim.org/press 
11 http://www.who.int/immunization/sage/meetings/2014/april/1_NSE_Backgroundpaper_final.pdf; 

http://www.who.int/immunization/sage/meetings/2014/april/3_NSE_Epidemiology_review_Report_to_S

AGE_14_Mar_FINAL.pdf 
12 Ibid. 

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/?term=PETER+AABY%5BAuthor+-+Full%5D
https://www.bandim.org/
http://novonordiskfonden.dk/en/content/novo-nordisk-prize
https://www.bandim.org/press
http://www.who.int/immunization/sage/meetings/2014/april/1_NSE_Backgroundpaper_final.pdf
http://www.who.int/immunization/sage/meetings/2014/april/1_NSE_Backgroundpaper_final.pdf
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studies SAGE reviewed found that DTP vaccine killed more children than it saved.13  For 

example, one study found that children receiving DTP vaccine were between 154% and 

1,219% more likely to die than those that did not receive DTP vaccine. 14  SAGE, however, 

chose to give virtually no weight to these studies, despite their being conducted by WHO 

respected vaccine experts, because SAGE stated: (i) these studies were not “randomized” 

(i.e., children were not randomly assigned to either receive or not receive DTP vaccine, 

hence potentially introducing bias15), (ii) “OPV [Oral Polio Vaccine] was administered 

concomitantly with DTP in most included studies” and hence it “was not possible to 

separate any possible effects of DTP from OPV in the available studies,” and (iii) these 

studies were often conducted in communities with existing “herd immunity,” which 

could have introduced further bias.16   

 

Dr. Aaby designed the 2017 Study to address these three issues. 17  It rectified the 

“randomized” issue by comparing children vaccinated solely based on birthdates, thereby 

creating a random grouping. 18  It corrected the “OPV with DTP” issue by comparing 

children with no vaccines and those only receiving DTP. 19  And it addressed the “herd 

immunity” issue by looking at death rates at the time of the introduction of DTP 

vaccination. 20  As explained in the introduction to the 2017 Study:  

 

WHO's Strategic Advisory Group of Experts on Immunization 

(SAGE) recently reviewed the potential NSEs [Non-Specific 

Effects] of … diphtheria-tetanus-pertussis (DTP) … and 

recommended further research (Higgins et al., 2014; Strategic 

Advisory Group of experts on Immunization, 2014). 

 

Though protective against the target diseases, DTP may 

increase susceptibility to unrelated infections (Aaby et al., 

2003b, 2004a, 2012) (Appendix A). The SAGE review noticed 

that the majority of studies found a detrimental effect of DTP 

                                                           
13 Ibid. 
14 Ibid. 
15 For example, unvaccinated children often do not receive vaccines because they are very frail, 

malnourished or sick, and hence more likely to die irrespective of vaccination, hence the unvaccinated 

group is often sicker than the vaccinated group, thus making the vaccine appear safer.  By randomly 

picking which children receive or do not receive DTP vaccine, a researcher can avoid this type of bias. 
16 See footnote 11.  
17 https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf 
18 Ibid. 
19 Ibid. 
20 Ibid. 

http://www.who.int/immunization/sage/meetings/2014/april/1_NSE_Backgroundpaper_final.pdf
http://www.who.int/immunization/sage/meetings/2014/april/1_NSE_Backgroundpaper_final.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
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(Higgins et al., 2014). However, SAGE considered the evidence 

inconsistent because two studies reported beneficial effects 

(Higgins et al., 2014) and that most studies underestimated the 

benefit of DTP because studies were conducted in situations 

with herd immunity. Furthermore, all studies gave DTP and 

OPV together, making it impossible to separate effects of DTP 

and OPV (SAGE non-specific effects of vaccines Working 

Group, 2014).  

 

On the other hand, the “unvaccinated” children in these 

studies have usually been frail children too sick or malnourish 

to get vaccinated, and the studies may therefore have 

underestimated the negative effect of DTP. We therefore 

examined what happened when DTP and OPV were first 

introduced, but not always given together, in 1981–1983 in the 

capital of Guinea-Bissau. In this situation the children were 

allocated by birthday to receive vaccines early or late and the 

“unvaccinated” were therefore not frail children. 21 

  

 The 2017 Study also explains why it is the best study and evidence that modern 

science will likely obtain to determine whether DTP vaccine kills more children than it 

saves: 

 

The recently published SAGE review called for randomized 

trials of DTP (Higgins et al., 2014). However, at the same time 

the IVIR-AC committee [Immunization and Vaccines Related 

Implementation Research Advisory Committee] to which 

SAGE delegated the follow-up studies of the NSEs [Non-

Specific Effects] of vaccines has indicated that it will not be 

possible to examine the effect of DTP in an unbiased way. If 

that decision by IVIR-AC remains unchallenged, the present 

study [the 2017 Study] may remain the closest we will ever 

come to a RCT [Randomized Controlled Trial] of the NSEs of 

DTP. 22 

 

The 2017 Study therefore represents the closest and best data UNICEF is likely ever going 

to have regarding whether DTP kills more children than it saves.  And as a reminder, this 

                                                           
21 Ibid. 
22 Ibid. 

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
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study found that children receiving DTP in the first six months of life died at ten times the 

rate of those children that received no vaccines in the first six months of life. 23  And it 

concluded that “All currently available evidence suggests that DTP vaccine may kill more 

children from other causes than it saves from diphtheria, tetanus or pertussis.” 24 

 

Your letter states that the “wellbeing of children, . . . is central to the mandate of 

UNICEF and we do not compromise in any way in fulfilling this mandate.”  If so, the 

2017 Study shows why DTP vaccine presents a danger to the “wellbeing of children” 

receiving it and UNICEF’s mandate dictates that you should, at least, pause supporting  

the use of DTP vaccine until UNICEF has evidence  to demonstrate children receiving the 

vaccine do not die at a greater rate than children not receiving this vaccine. 

 

B. UNICEF Should Join Every Developed Nation in Stopping Use of DTP Vaccine 

 

There is a lesson in the fact that every single developed country in the world has 

long-ago phased out using DTP vaccine.25  The following are just a few examples of the 

nations that have ceased all use of the DTP vaccine, and the year in which they were 

phased out: 

 

• Japan in 1981 

• South Korea in 1989 

• New Zealand in 1994 

• Sweden in 1996 

• Australia in 1996 

• United States in 1997  

• Canada in 1998 

• China in 2008 

 

Yet, UNICEF continues to promote and distribute this vaccine to developing countries.26  

Given the findings of the 2017 study, UNICEF’s continued use of DTP vaccine, in the face 

of developed nations’ shunning of this vaccine, is very troubling.   

 

C. Industrial and Financial Considerations Should Not Stand in the Way of 

Protecting Children from Harm 

 

We understand that UNICEF has declared that a “healthy industry is vital to ensure 

uninterrupted and sustainable supply of vaccines” and has extensive financial 

arrangements and a “long standing relationship with” pharmaceutical companies 

                                                           
23 Ibid. 
24 Ibid. 
25 http://www.who.int/immunization/monitoring_surveillance/data/en/ 
26 Ibid. 

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5360569/pdf/main.pdf
http://www.who.int/immunization/monitoring_surveillance/data/en/
http://www.who.int/immunization/monitoring_surveillance/data/en/
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producing vaccines.27  Indeed, in 2016 alone, UNICEF purchased over $1.6 billion dollars 

of vaccine products from these companies and spent an equally significant sum paying 

companies for their distribution, in total amounting to over a third of UNICEF’s budget.28    

We nonetheless are sure that these political and economic considerations will not cloud 

UNICEF’s judgment when evaluating its clear moral and ethical duty to protect children 

from death from DTP vaccine.    

 

D. Continued Use of DTP Vaccine Raises Issues Regarding the Basic Human Right 

of Informed Consent 

 

Also, previously noted, distributing and administering the DTP vaccine without 

disclosing the dangers of DTP vaccine, as found in the 2017 Study, and that all developed 

countries have phased out DTP vaccine, would violate the Nuremberg Code, which 

provides:  

 

“The voluntary consent of the human subject is absolutely 

essential.  This means that the person … should have 

sufficient knowledge and comprehension of the elements of 

the subject matter involved, as to enable him to make an 

understanding and enlightened decision.”29   

 

The Nuremberg Code thus makes clear no human being should receive a medical 

procedure and/or product without informed consent.  Failing to, at least, advise parents 

about the increased risk of death from DTP vaccine prior to administering this vaccine to 

their child would violate this basic human right.   

 

As with our last letter, we again enclose a copy of the 2017 Study.  We suggest you 

review this study carefully.  You and every member of the UNICEF staff involved in the 

procurement, distribution and promotion of DTP vaccine should be aware of its findings, 

should receive a copy of the 2017 Study and of this correspondence.  Continued 

promotion and distribution of DTP vaccine without any evidence to refute the 2017 

Study’s unmistakable findings would violate various laws designed to protect children 

from harm.   

 

                                                           
27 https://www.unicef.org/supply/index_vaccines.html; https://www.unicef.org/supply/index_57476.html    
28 https://www.unicef.org/supply/index_vaccines.html 
29 https://history.nih.gov/research/downloads/nuremberg.pdf 

https://www.unicef.org/supply/index_vaccines.html
https://www.unicef.org/supply/index_vaccines.html
https://history.nih.gov/research/downloads/nuremberg.pdf
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In light of the 2017 Study, we believe an open and frank discussion within UNICEF 

regarding DTP vaccine will lead the organization to conclude that it must now join the 

developed world in ceasing to use DTP vaccine.  If UNICEF will not take immediate 

action on this issue, then the countries that are copied on this communication are 

encouraged to take domestic action based on the 2017 Study, which reflects what is likely 

the best evidence that can be produced with regard to whether DTP vaccine kills more 

children than it saves.   

 

 
 

 

cc:  See Appendix A (Countries Using DTP Vaccine) 

 

Enclosure:  Mogensen S.W., Andersen A., Rodrigues A., Benn C.S., Aaby P., The 

Introduction of Diphtheria-Tetanus-Pertussis and Oral Polio Vaccine Among Young 

Infants in an Urban African Community: A Natural Experiment, EBioMedicine. 

2017;17:192–198. 

 

 

 

      Very truly yours, 

       

   

 

      Del Bigtree 



 
 

APPENDIX A 

 
Permanent Mission of Afghanistan to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Mahmoud Saikal 

Permanent Representative 

633 Third Avenue, 27th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 972-1212  

Email: info@afghanistan-un.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Albania to the United Nations  

H.E. Ms. Besiana Kadare 

Permanent Representative 

320 East 79th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10075  

Phone: (212) 249-2059 

Email: mission.newyork@mfa.gov.al 

albania.un@albania-un.org  

 

Permanent Mission of Algeria to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Sabri Boukadoum 

Permanent Representative 

326 East 48th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 750-1960 

Email: algeria@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Angola to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Ismael Abraão Gaspar Martins  

Permanent Representative 

820 Second Avenue, 12th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 861-5656 

Email: themission@angolaun.org  

 

Permanent Mission of Antigua and 

Barbuda to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Walton Alfonso Webson 

Permanent Representative 

305 East 47th Street, 6th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 541-4117  

Email: unmission@abgov.org  

 

Permanent Mission of Argentina to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Martín García Moritán 

Permanent Representative 

One United Nations Plaza, 25th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 688-6300 

Email: enaun@mrecic.gov.ar  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Armenia to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Zohrab Mnatsakanyan 

Permanent Representative 

119 East 36th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 686-9079 

Email: armenia@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Azerbaijan to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Yashar T. Aliyev 

Permanent Representative 

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 560 New 

York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 371-2559  

Email: azerbaijan@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the 

Commonwealth of the Bahamas to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Elliston Rahming 

Permanent Representative 

231 East 46th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 421-6925  

Email: mission@bahamasny.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Kingdom of 

Bahrain to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Jamal Fares Alrowaiei 

Permanent Representative 

866 Second Avenue, 14th and 15th Floors  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 223-6200 

Email: bahrain1@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of the People’s 

Republic of Bangladesh to the United 

Nations 

H.E. Mr. Masud Bin Momen 

Permanent Representative 

820 Second Avenue, 4th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 867-3434  

Email: bangladesh@un.int; 

bdpmny@gmail.com; 

fsnypmbd@mofa.gov.bd; 

z.aynuzzaman@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Barbados to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Keith Hamilton Llewellyn 

Marshall  

Permanent Representative 

820 Second Avenue, 9th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 551-4300  

Email: prun@foreign.gov.bb;  

barbados@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Belarus to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Andrei Dapkiunas 

Permanent Representative 

136 East 67th Street, 4th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10065  

Phone: (212) 535-3420  

Email: usaun@mfa.gov.by  

 

Permanent Mission of Belize to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Ms. Lois Michele Young 

Permanent Representative 

675 Third Avenue, Suite 1911 

New York, N.Y. l00l7  

Phone: (212) 986-1240  

Email: blzun@belizemission.com 

blzun@aol.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Benin to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Jean-Francis Régis Zinsou 

Permanent Representative  

125 East 38th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 684-1339 

Email: beninewyork@gmail.com 

 

Permanent Mission of the Kingdom of 

Bhutan to the United Nations  

H.E. Mrs. Kunzang C. Namgyel 

Permanent Representative 

343 East 43rd Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 682-2268 

Email: bhutanmission@pmbny.bt 

 



 
 

Permanent Mission of the Plurinational 

State of Bolivia to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Sacha Sergio Llorentty Solíz 

Permanent Representative  

801 Second Avenue, 4th Floor, Suite 402 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 682-8132 

Email: missionboliviaun@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Bosnia and 

Herzegovina to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Miloš Vukašinović 

Permanent Representative  

420 Lexington Avenue, Suites 607 & 608 

New York, N.Y. 10170  

Phone: (212) 751-9015  

Email: bihun@mfa.gov.ba  

 

Permanent Mission of Botswana to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Charles Thembani Ntwaagae  

Permanent Representative  

154 East 46th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 889-2277 

Email: botswana@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Brazil to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Antonio de Aguiar Patriota 

Permanent Representative  

747 Third Avenue, 9th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017-2803  

Phone: (212) 372-2600 

Email: 

Distri.delbrasonu@itamaraty.gov.br 

www.un.int/brazil  

 

Permanent Mission of Burkina Faso to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Yemdaogo Eric Tiare 

Permanent Representative  

633 Third Avenue, Suite 31A, 31st Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 308-4720 

Email: bfapm@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Burundi to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Albert Shingiro 

Permanent Representative  

336 East 45th Street, 12th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 499-0001 

Email: ambabunewyork@yahoo.fr  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Cabo Verde to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Fernando Jorge Wahnon 

Ferreira  

Permanent Representative  

27 East 69th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10021  

Phone: (212) 472-0333 

Email: capeverde@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Kingdom of 

Cambodia to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Ry Tuy 

Permanent Representative  

327 East 58th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 336-0777 

Email: cambodia@un.int English  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Cameroon to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Michel Tommo Monthe 

Permanent Representative  

22 East 73rd Street 

New York, N.Y. 10021  

Phone: (212) 794-2295 

Email: cameroon.mission@yahoo.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Central African 

Republic to the United Nations 

H.E. Ms. Ambroisine Kpongo 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 444 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (646) 415-9122 

Email: repercaf.ny@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Chad to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Mahamat Zene Cherif 

Permanent Representative  

129 East 36th Street 

New York, NY 10016  

(212) 986-0980 

Email: chadmission@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Chile to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Cristián Barros Melet 

Permanent Representative  

One Dag Hammarskjöld Plaza 885 

Second Avenue, 40th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (917) 322-6800  

Email: chile.un@minrel.gob.cl  

 

Permanent Mission of Colombia to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Ms. María Emma Mejía Vélez 

Permanent Representative  

140 East 57th Street, 5th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 355-7776  

Email: colombia@colombiaun.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Union of the 

Comoros to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Mohamed Soilihi Soilih 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 418 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 750-1637  

Email: comoros@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of the 

Congo to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Raymond Serge Balé 

Permanent Representative  

14 East 65th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10065  

Phone: (212) 744-7840 

Email: congo@un.int;  

mpcongo_onu@hotmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Côte d’Ivoire to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Claude Stanislas Bouah-Kamon 

Permanent Representative  

800 2nd Avenue, 5th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (646) 649-5061 

Email: cotedivoiremission@yahoo.com 

 

Permanent Mission of Cuba to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Rodolfo Reyes Rodríguez 

Permanent Representative 315 Lexington 

Avenue 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 689-7215 

Email: cuba_onu@cubanmission.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Democratic 

People’s Republic of Korea to the United 

Nations 

H.E. Mr. Ja Song Nam  

Permanent Representative  

820 Second Avenue, 13th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 972-3105 

Email: Dprk.un@verizon.net English  

 



 
 

Permanent Mission of the Democratic 

Republic of the Congo to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Ignace Gata Mavita wa Lufuta  

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 511 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 319-8061  

Email: missiondrc@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Djibouti to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Mohamed Siad Doualeh 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 4011  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 753-3163  

Email: djibouti@nyct.net 

 

Permanent Mission of the 

Commonwealth of Dominica to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mrs. Loreen Ruth Bannis-Roberts  

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400H 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 949-0853  

Email: domun@onecommonwealth.org; 

dominicaun@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Dominican 

Republic to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Francisco Antonio Cortorreal  

Permanent Representative  

144 East 44th Street, 4th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 867-0833 

Email: drun@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Horacio Sevilla Borja 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Room 516 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 935-1680 

Email: ecuador@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Arab Republic 

of Egypt to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Amr Abdellatif Aboulatta 

Permanent Representative  

304 East 44th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 503-0300  

Email: egypt@un.int;  

pr.egypt@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of El Salvador to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Rubén Ignacio Zamora Rivas  

Permanent Representative  

46 Park Avenue 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 679-1616 

Email: elsalvador@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Equatorial Guinea 

to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Anatolio Ndong Mba 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 305 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 223-2324  

Email: 

equatorialguineamission@yahoo.com 

 

Permanent Mission of Eritrea to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Girma Asmerom Tesfay 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, 18th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 687-3390  

Email: general@eritrea-unmission.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Federal 

Democratic Republic of Ethiopia to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Tekeda Alemu  

Permanent Representative  

866 Second Avenue, 3rd Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 421-1830  

Email: ethiopia@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of Fiji 

to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Peter Thomson 

Permanent Representative  

801 Second Avenue, 10th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 687-4130  

Email: mission@fijiprun.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Gabonese 

Republic to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Baudelaire Ndong Ella 

Permanent Representative  

18 East 41st Street, 9th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 686-9720  

Email: info@gabonunmission.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Islamic 

Republic of the Gambia to the United 

Nations 

H.E. Mr. Mamadou Tangara 

Permanent Representative  

336 East 45th Street, 7th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 949-6640 

Email: gambia_un@hotmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Georgia to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Kaha Imnadze 

Permanent Representative  

One United Nations Plaza, 26th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 759-1949  

Email: geomission.un@mfa.gov.ge  

 

Permanent Mission of Ghana to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mrs. Martha Ama Akyaa Pobee  

Permanent Representative  

19 East 47th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 832-1300  

Email: ghanaperm@aol.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Grenada to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Ms. Keisha A. McGuire 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400K 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 599-0301 

Email: grenada@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Guatemala to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Jorge Skinner-Klée 

Permanent Representative  

57 Park Avenue 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 679-4760  

Email: guatemala@un.int; 

 onupnud@minex.gob.gt  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Guinea to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Mamadi Touré 

Permanent Representative  

140 East 39th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 687-8115  

Email: missionofguinea@aol.com  

 



 
 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Guinea-Bissau to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. João Soares Da Gama 

Permanent Representative  

336 East 45th Street, 13th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 896-8311  

Email: guinea-bissau@un.int;  

guinebissauonu@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Guyana to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Rudolph Michael Ten-Pow 

Permanent Representative 801 Second 

Avenue, 5th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 573-5828,  

Email: guyana@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Haiti to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Denis Régis 

Permanent Representative  

815 Second Avenue, 6th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 370-4840  

Email: mphonu.newyork@diplomatie.ht  

 

Permanent Mission of Honduras to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Ms. Mary Elizabeth Flores 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 417 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 752-3370 

Email: Ny.honduras@hnun.org  

 

Permanent Mission of India to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Syed Akbaruddin 

Permanent Representative  

235 East 43rd Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 490-9660 

Email: india@un.int 

 ind_general@indiaun.net  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Indonesia to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Dian Triansyah Djani 

Permanent Representative  

325 East 38th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 972-8333  

Email: ptri@indonesiamission-ny.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Islamic 

Republic of Iran to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Gholamali Khoshroo 

Permanent Representative  

622 Third Avenue, 34th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 687-2020  

Email: iran@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Iraq to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Mohamed Ali Alhakim 

Permanent Representative  

14 East 79th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10075  

Phone: (212) 737-4433 

Email: iraqny@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of Israel to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Danny Danon 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 499-5510  

Email: UNInfo@newyork.mfa.gov.il  

 

Permanent Mission of Jamaica to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. E. Courtenay 

Rattray Permanent Representative  

767 Third Avenue, 9th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 935-7509  

Email: jamaica@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Hashemite 

Kingdom of Jordan to the United Nations 

H.E Ms. Sima Sami Bahous 

Permanent Representative  

866 Second Avenue, 4th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 832-9553  

Email:  

missionun@jordanmissionun.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Kenya to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Macharia Kamau Permanent 

Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Room 304 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 421-4740 

Email: info@kenyaun.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Kiribati to the United Nations  

H.E. Mrs. Makurita Baaro 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400B  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 867-3310  

Email: Kimission.newyork@mfa.gov.ki 

 

Permanent Mission of the State of Kuwait 

to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Mansour Ayyad SH A Alotaibi  

Permanent Representative  

321 East 44th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 973-4300 

Email: kuwait@kuwaitmissionun.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Kyrgyz 

Republic to the United Nations 

H.E. Ms. Mirgul Moldoisaeva 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 477 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 486-4214 

Email: kyrgyzstan@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Lao People’s 

Democratic Republic to the United 

Nations 

H.E. Mr. Khiane Phansourivong 

Permanent Representative  

317 East 51st Street 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 832-2734 

Email: lao.pr.ny@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Lebanon to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Nawaf Salam 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Room 531-533 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 355-5460  

Email: contact@lebanonun.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Kingdom of 

Lesotho to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Kelebone Maope 

Permanent Representative  

815 Second Avenue, 8th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 661-1690 

Email: lesothonewyork@gmail.com  

 



 
 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Liberia to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Lewis G. Brown 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 480 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 687-1033 

Email: 1035 Liberia@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Madagascar to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Zina Andrianarivelo-Razafy 

Permanent Representative  

820 Second Avenue, Suite 800 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 986-9491 

Email: repermad@verizon.net  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Malawi to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Necton D. Mhura 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 486  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 317-8738 

Email: MalawiNewyork@aol.com;  

MalawiU@aol.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Maldives to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Ahmed Sareer 

Permanent Representative  

801 Second Avenue, Suite 202  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 599-6194 

Email: info@maldivesmission.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Mali to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Issa Konfourou 

Permanent Representative  

111 East 69th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10021  

Phone: (212) 737-4150 

Email: malionu@aol.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Islamic 

Republic of Mauritania to the United 

Nations 

H.E. Mr. Mohamed Lemine El Haycen 

Permanent Representative  

116 East 38th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 252-0113 

Email: mauritaniamission@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Mauritius to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Jagdish Dharamchand Koonjul 

Permanent Representative  

211 East 43rd St., 22nd Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 949-0190 

Email: mauritius@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Mexico to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Juan José Gómez Camacho 

Permanent Representative  

Two United Nations Plaza, 28th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 752-0220  

Email: onuusr1@sre.gob.mx  

 

Permanent Mission of Mongolia to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Sukhbold Sukhee 

Permanent Representative  

6 East 77th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10075  

Phone: (212) 861-9460 

Email: 

mongolianmission@twcmetrobiz.com 

 

Permanent Mission of the Kingdom of 

Morocco to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Omar Hilale  

Permanent Representative  

866 Second Avenue, 6th and 7th Floors  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 421-1580  

Email: morocco.un@maec.gov.ma  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of the 

Union of Myanmar to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Hau Do Suan 

Permanent Representative  

10 East 77th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10075  

Phone: (212) 744-1271 

Email: myanmarmission@verizon.net 

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Namibia to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Wilfried I. Emvula 

Permanent Representative  

135 East 36th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (646) 627-8670 

Email: namibia@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Nauru to the United Nations 

H.E. Ms. Marlene Moses  

Permanent Representative  

801 Second Avenue, Third Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 937-0074  

Email: nauru@un.int 

nauru@onecommonwealth.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Federal 

Democratic Republic of Nepal to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Durga Prasad Bhattarai 

Permanent Representative  

820 Second Avenue, Suite 17B (17th 

Floor)  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 370-3988 

Email: nepal@un.int; 

nepalmissionusa@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Nicaragua to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mrs. María Rubiales de Chamorro  

Permanent Representative  

820 Second Avenue, 8th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 490-7997 

Email: nicaragua@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Niger to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Abdallah Wafy 

Permanent Representative  

417 East 50th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 421-3260 

Email: nigermission@ymail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Nigeria to the 

United Nations  

828 Second Avenue 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Email: permny@nigeriaunmission.org 

 

Permanent Mission of the Sultanate of 

Oman to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Khalifa Ali Issa Al Harthy  

Permanent Representative  

3 Dag Hammarskjöld Plaza 

305 East 47th Street, 12th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 355-3505  

Email: oman@un.int  

 



 
 

Permanent Mission of Pakistan to the 

United Nations Pakistan House 

H.E. Ms. Maleeha Lodhi 

Permanent Representative  

8 East 65th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10065  

Phone: (212) 879-8600 

Email: pakistan@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of Panama to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Ms. Laura Elena Flores Herrera 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 4030 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 421-5420 

Email: emb@panama-un.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Independent 

State of Papua New Guinea to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Max Hufanen Rai 

Permanent Representative  

201 East 42nd Street, Suite 2411 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 557-5001  

Email: pngun@pngmission.org  

 

Permanent Mission of Paraguay to the 

United Nations  

801 Second Avenue, 15th Floor, Suite 

1501  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 687-3490 

Email: paraguay@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Peru to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Gustavo Meza-Cuadra 

Permanent Representative  

820 Second Avenue, Suite 1600 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 687-3336 

Email: onuper@unperu.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of the 

Philippines to the United Nations  

H.E. Ms. Lourdes Ortiz Yparraguirre 

Permanent Representative  

556 Fifth Avenue, 5th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10036  

Phone: (212) 764-1300  

Email: newyorkpm@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Poland to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Bogusław Winid 

Permanent Representative  

750 Third Avenue, 30th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 744-2506  

Email: poland.un@msz.gov.pl  

 

Permanent Mission of the State of Qatar 

to the United Nations 

H.E. Ms. Alya Ahmed Saif Al-Thani 

Permanent Representative  

809 United Nations Plaza, 4th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 486-9335 

Email: pmun@mofa.gov.qa  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Moldova to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Vlad Lupan 

Permanent Representative  

35 East 29th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 447-1867  

Email: unmoldova@aol.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Russian 

Federation to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Vitaly I. Churkin 

Permanent Representative  

136 East 67th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10065  

Phone: (212) 861-4900,  

Email: press@russiaun.ru  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Rwanda to the United Nations  

124 East 39th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10016  

Phone: (212) 679-9010  

Email: ambanewyork@minaffet.gov.rw 

ambanewyork@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Saint Kitts and 

Nevis to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Sam Terence Condor 

Permanent Representative  

414 East 75th Street, 5th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10021  

Phone: (212) 535-1234  

Email: sknmission@aol.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Saint Lucia to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Ms. Menissa Rambally 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, 5th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 697-9360 

Email: info@stluciamission.org  

 

Permanent Mission of Saint Vincent and 

the Grenadines to the United Nations  

H.E. Ms. Inga Rhonda King 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400F 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 599-0950 

Email: mission@svg-un.org; 

svgmission@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Independent 

State of Samoa to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Ali’ioaiga Feturi Elisaia 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400J 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 599-6196  

Email: office@samoanymission.ws  

 

Permanent Mission of Sao Tome and 

Principe to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Carlos Filomeno Agostinho das 

Neves  

Permanent Representative  

675 Third Avenue, Suite 1807 

New York, NY 10017  

Phone: (212) 651-8116  

Email: rdstppmun@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Senegal to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Fodé Seck 

Permanent Representative  

229 East 44th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 517-9030 

Email: senegal.mission@yahoo.fr  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Seychelles to the United Nations  

H.E. Ms. Marie-Louise Potter 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400G  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 972-1785  

Email: seychelles@un.in,  

seychellesmissionun@gmail.com  

 



 
 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Sierra Leone to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Vandi Chidi Minah 

Permanent Representative 

245 East 49th Street  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 688-1656  

Email: sierraleone@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Solomon Islands to 

the United Nations 

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400L 

New York, N.Y. 10017-4709  

Phone: (212) 599-6192 

Email: simun@solomons.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Federal 

Republic of Somalia to the United 

Nations 

425 East 61st Street, Suite 702 

New York, N.Y. 10065  

Phone: (212) 688-9410 

Email: somalia@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

South Sudan to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Akuei Bona Malwal 

Permanent Representative  

336 East 45th Street, 5th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 937-7977  

Email: info@rssun-nyc.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Democratic 

Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Amrith Rohan Perera 

Permanent Representative  

820 Second Avenue, 2nd Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 986-7040  

Email: mail@slmission.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of the 

Sudan to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Omer Dahab Fadl Mohamed 

Permanent Representative  

305 East 47th Street 3  

Dag Hammarskjöld Plaza, 4th Floor New 

York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 573-6033  

Email: sudan@sudanmission.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Suriname to the United Nations  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 320  

New York, N.Y. 10017-1822  

Phone: (212) 826-0660 

Email: uriname@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of the Kingdom of 

Swaziland to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Zwelethu Mnisi 

Permanent Representative  

408 East 50th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 371-8910 

Email: swaziland@un.int;  

swazinymission@yahoo.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Syrian Arab 

Republic to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Bashar Ja’afari 

Permanent Representative  

820 Second Avenue, 15th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 661-1313  

Email: exesec.syria@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Tajikistan to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Mahmadamin Mahmadaminov 

Permanent Representative  

216 East 49th Street, 5th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 207-3315  

Email: tajikistan@un.int;  

tajikistanun@aol.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Thailand to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Virachai Plasai 

Permanent Representative  

351 East 52nd Street 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 754-2230  

Email: thailand@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of the former 

Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Vasile Andonoski 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 570 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 308-8504 

Email: newyork@mfa.gov.mk  

 

Permanent Mission of the Democratic 

Republic of Timor-Leste to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Ms. Maria Helena Lopes de Jesus 

Pires  

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 441 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 759-3675  

Email: timor-leste@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Togo to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Mr. Kokou Kpayedo 

Permanent Representative 

336 East 45th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 490-3455 

Email: togo@un.int;  

togo.mission@yahoo.fr  

 

Permanent Mission of the Kingdom of 

Tonga to the United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Mahe’uli’uli Sandhurst 

Tupouniua  

Permanent Representative 250 East 51st 

Street 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (917) 369-1025  

Email: tongaunmission@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Trinidad and Tobago to the United 

Nations  

H.E. Ms. Pennelope Althea Beckles 

Permanent Representative  

633 Third Avenue, 12th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 697-7620 

Email: tto@un.int 

 

Permanent Mission of Tunisia to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Mohamed Khaled Khiari  

Permanent Representative  

31 Beekman Place 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 751-7503 

Email: tunisnyc@nyc.rr.com 

 

Permanent Mission of Turkmenistan to 

the United Nations 

H.E. Mrs. Aksoltan Ataeva 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 540  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 486-8908  

Email: turkmenistan@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Tuvalu to the 

United Nations 

H.E. Mr. Aunese Makoi Simati 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400D  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 490-0534  

Email: tuvalu.un@gmail.com  

 



 
 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Uganda to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Richard Nduhuura 

Permanent Representative  

336 East 45th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 949-0110 

Email: ugandaunny@un.int  

 

Permanent Mission of Ukraine to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Volodymyr Yelchenko 

Permanent Representative  

220 East 51st Street 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 759-7003  

Email: uno_us@mfa.gov.ua  

 

Permanent Mission of the United 

Republic of Tanzania to the United 

Nations 

H.E. Mr. Tuvako Nathaniel Manongi 

Permanent Representative  

307 East 53rd Street, 5th Floor 

New York, N.Y. 10022  

Phone: (212) 697-3612  

Email: tanzania@un.int,  

tzrepny@aol.com  

 

Permanent Mission of Uruguay to the 

United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Elbio Rosselli 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 322 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 752-8240  

Email: urudeleg@mrree.gub.uy  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Uzbekistan to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Muzaffarbek Madrakhimov  

Permanent Representative  

801 Second Avenue, 20th Floor  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 486-4242  

Email: uzbekistan.un@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Vanuatu to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Odo Tevi 

Permanent Representative  

800 Second Avenue, Suite 400C  

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 661-4303  

Email: vanunmis@aol.com 

 

Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian 

Republic of Venezuela to the United 

Nations 

H.E. Mr. Rafael Darío Ramírez Carreño  

Permanent Representative 

335 East 46th Street 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 557-2055  

Email: misionvenezuelaonu@gmail.com  

 

Permanent Mission of the Socialist 

Republic of Viet Nam to the United 

Nations 

H.E. Mrs. Nguyen Phuong Nga 

Permanent Representative  

866 United Nations Plaza, Suite 435 

New York, N.Y. 10017  

Phone: (212) 644-0594 

Email: info@vietnam-un.org  

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of 

Yemen to the United Nations  

H.E. Mr. Khaled Hussein Mohamed 
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